VOLUME THREE

PACOLET MILLS, S. C., JUNE, 1951

NUMBER THREE



THE FAMILY CELEBRATES CHARLIE'S BIRTHDAY

Sunday, May 6th, was the 76th birthday of Charlie Wells. The occasion was celebrated with a surprise

party given for him by his children, shown in a group gathering here.

They are, front row: Mrs. Grace Lowery, then Mr. Wells himself, and Mrs. Jessie Holmes. Middle row: Wilburn Wells, Mrs. Almeta Mabry, Mrs. Mary Harrold, Mrs. Sara White, Mrs. Evelyn Foster, and Eddie Wells. Back row: Welton Wells and Leo Wells. (See story also.)

A surprise birthday party was given Mr. Charlie Wells by his ten children on his 76th birthday on Sunday, May 6th. All the children and almost all the grandchildren were present for the celebration.

Being an "old timer," Mr. Wells can tell many interesting stories about his early years with Pacolet. In 1892 he helped in the building of No. 3 Mill and remembers that homemade bricks were made that homemade bricks were made near what is now Zion Church and near what is now Zion Cauren and used in the construction. The lime for the mortar was hauled in bar-rels from a lime kiln at Limestone in Gaffney, he says, and sand was gotten from the river.

Mr. Wells has been working for Pacolet for 60 years except for a period when the mill was being reperiod when the mill was being re-built. He has been on the same shop payroll for 46 years. Nowa-days, his special charge is the car-penter shop and he says he is hap-pier not being retired. The same house he lives in today has been his home for the last 35 years.

Mrs. Wells today is still remembered as being a wonderful mother and homemaker in raising twelve children, keeping them clean and well fed at all times and the home always spic and span. Every child had a task to do and each one had a place for all of his belongings even down to his own clothes hang

er.
One thing Mr. Wells tells is true One thing Mr. Wells tells is true but hard to believe as measured by normal standards. He says that his home still has the same screen doors originally put up 35 years ago, and they resisted the raising of twelve children through the years. The screens aren't made of steel either, he says, but how they lasted so long is almost a miracle it seems.

PROUD MOTHER



MRS. LETICIA BROWN

The Ben Brown family is well known at Pacolet Mills, and Mrs. Brown, shown above, has been an

Brown, shown above, has been an outstanding mother.
She was really the mainstay of the family and raised 9 children.
The place of birth was in Rutherford County, N. C., but she has been a resident of Pacolet Mills for 43 years and has lived in her present home for 36 years. Hers is the only family to live in that home and they moved in before the paint was dry.

Mrs. Brown has 31 grandchild-

Foster make their home with Mr. seems.
Charlie and Evelyn (Wells) Wells, and the little grand daughter is a great joy to him.

IN APPRECIATION

The family of Mr. C. M. Loving wishes to express its appreciation to the many friends for the kindnesses shown him during his long illness; and for all the ways in which they expressed their love and sympathy for the family at his death.

Mrs. Carl Millwood Mrs. Roy Hodge Mr. John Loving Mr. Guy Loving

en and 19 great grandchildren. She is exceptionally proud of her grandsons, many of whom have made fine records.

made fine records.

Claude Fowler, son of Mattie
Brown Fowler has had 15 years
Civil Service. Now is a surveyor
at San Francisco Shipyards. He
has the record of being the best
"no re-checking" workman in his
plant

plant.
Ray Brown, son of W. T., who lives in Charlotte, is Administrator of the University Clinics. He examination required for this position.

Capt. Boyce Brown, also a son of W. R., has been eight years in Germany and Sgt. W. T. Brown Jr. is now with the armed forces in Korea.

in Korea.

Marcus Bates, son of Esther Brown Bates is a Ski Instructor at Ft. Lewis, Washington.

Foye, son of Pearl Brown Baker is overseer of weaving in Mill No. 5 of our plant.

A. S. Olin Cook, son of Blanche Brown Arnold, is with the Navy and stationed at San Diego.

Mrs. Brown is 78 years old and is still active and interested in every thing about her. She has always been a great flower lover.

The New Pacolet Mills Greenhouse





EXTERIOR-INTERIOR OF GREENHOUSE AND FLOWER SHOP: EXTERIOR-INTERIOR OF GREENHOUSE AND FLOWER SHOT. Since the village greenhouse burned, the above building has served Mrs. Louise McKeown as Pacolet Mills Flower Shop and Greenhouse. It is located near the edge of the village and is known as the John Campbell building. Mrs. McKeown has many lovely varieties in a profusion of seasonal flowers to fill all your needs.



Year Old Linda Celebrates Birthday

Linda Shehan, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Albert Shehan celebrated her seventh birthday on May 14 by being hostess to her friends shown in the picture above. Ice cream and cake were srved. Attending the party were Janet, Allen, and Sharon Lee; Ruth, Elaine, and Sandra Carter; Ann, Eve, and Billy Millwood; Linda Mason and Lewis Dean Shehan.

Baby Corner



MARSHALL LEE COBB Marshall Lee is the son Merline and W. B. Cobb. was born May 6th, 1950.



GARY PAUL FLEMING Young Gary Paul Fleming is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Jack E. Flem-He is just 4 months old.



GLENDA ROGERS "I wonder if this would taste like cookie," reflects little Glenda with a look of anticipation of great expectations. The little experi-menter is 15 months old and is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Glenn



CANDY VALENTINE 2 year old Candy uses her finger as an appetizer before her birthday cake is served. Her birthday came on March 5. Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Valentine are the parents of this



BILLY WAYNE SMITH This young son of Billy and rances Millwood Smith is 14



MYRA ELIZABETH JENNINGS Myra Elizabeth, daughter of Paul and Elizabeth Whiting Jennings, is 6 months of age



GAULT SONS Dennis, Harold and James Ed ward are the young threesome of Mr. and Mrs. Murray Gault. Mr. Gault is employed in Weaving No.

8th Birthday



TERYL MABRY

Here is "I'm an 8 year birthday boy" Teryl Mabry, son of Mr. and Mrs. Furman Mabry. The occasion was celebrated with about 28 of his friends attending his birthday party at the Girls Club. Good times were had by all in playing games and contests, especially a peanut hunt, under the direction of Teryl's mother.

Refreshments consisting of delicious homemade devil's food cake, sandwiches, potato chips, candy and pepsi-colas were enjoyed by the boys and girls attending.

Mrs. Mabry was assisted in the

Mrs. Mabry was assisted in the entertaining by Joyce Baker, Gail Wilkins, and Melissa Arnold.





MICHAEL DENNIS THORNTON This is the 4½ months old son of Mr. and Mrs. James Thornton, and the grandson of Mr. and Mrs. Grady Carter Sr. and Mr. and Mrs. Sam Thornton of Pauline.

Promising Artist



Young Bruce is an artist of talent as shown by the honor granted him. (See letter of details below.) He is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Le-

roy Pace of this community.

He is a student at Pacolet Mills and entered a drawing in the "Draw The Dream You Save For" art project sponsored by the U.S. Savings Bonds Division of the Treasury Department. What fol-lowed is shown below.

1401 Hampton Street Columbia, S. C.

Bruce Pace Pacolet Mills School Pacolet Mills, S. C. Dear Bruce:

Dear Bruce:
Congratulations to you on your
fine drawing in the "Draw The
Dream You Save For" art project
Your drawing was selected by
Mr. Ed Dodd, Regional Chairman
Cartoonist Committee, as one of
the twenty-five "winners" from

the twenty-nee winners from this region. Your entry will be among those to be displayed before the Nation-el Cartoonists Society, composed of 300 illustrators. They will se-lect several drawings from each region and representative drawings will be presented to the President of the United States and hung in the White House art gal-

We sincerely hope that your drawing will be among those chosen to hang in the White House art

Sincerely yours, (Signed) W. Brooks Stuckey State Director for S. C.

Belton Cook at Ft. Sill, Oklaschool 3 weeks ahead of his class. He said he had a helicopter trip over the state of Oklahoma and it was fine.

Mothers' Day **Visitations**

Ernest and Louise Mathis had about the best gift of all. Early Sunday morning, Jimmy came flying in. He has been stationed in England and will now be at Camp Lejune, N. C. How could anything be nicer for Mother's Day?

Mrs. Elsie Winstead Teaster from Walhalla was home and Lo-rena Teaster Allen was entertain-ing the family at her home.

Billy Reynolds, son of Mr. and Mrs. A. G. Reynolds was home for the day.

Mrs. Herman Smith 'of Union,

Mrs. Herman Smith of Union, spent the day with her brother and, his family, the Forrest Kirbys.

Mrs. F. H. Humble (Sunie Mabry) of Greensboro, N. C., visited the Bill Harrold family.

Mrs. J. D. Brown and Mrs. Marie Doggett of Jonesville were guests of Mrs. Brown's daughter, Mrs. Morris White.

Shirley Wells was home and we hear she and Butch Trent attended a Delta Sig. fraternity dance at the Franklin on Saturday night.

Cotton Whitlock writes that his bottle of Pacolet water is almost bottle of Pacolet water is almost dry, meaning of course, that he is a bit homesick. We are just now getting his address, so please, if you have any addresses get them in to the office so the boys will have that much of home—The Neigh.

Gertrude and Harley Holmes rightly Carada in

visited daughter Billy Graveley in Atlanta.

Atlanta.

Jackie Fleming is home on furlough, got here for Mother's Day.

The Wesleyan Service Guild of the Methodist Church, entertained the mothers at a mother-daughter banquet at Thomas' in Spartanburg. They had a private dining room, place cards, programs, favors and music and skits. It was an altogether delightful occasion, and about forty guests were present. ent

The service groups of the various church organizations took bas-kets of fruit to the shut-ins, letting them know again that their

ting them know again that their churches are thinking of them.

Many of the boys in service sent gifts and cards to their mothers. Of course some of them are in places where it is impossible to get more than a letter out, but the mothers were so happy to be remembered on this, their day.

membered on this, their day.

The Jimmy Trent family spent
the day at the home of Mrs. Trent's
sister, Mrs. L. D. Tindall of Spartanburg Rt. 1.

Mr. and Mrs. Harris, Mary's
mother and father were celebrating not only Mother's Day, but
Mr. Harris' 87th birthday.

The Herbert Jones family all
came for a gathering in the afternoon. Herbert is walking around
the house now and we are happy
to know he is getting along fine.

Mrs. Mary Smiley, mother of

Mrs. Mary Smiley, mother of Mrs. William Fowler, is visiting relatives near Gaffney.

Sara and Red Harvey spent the day with the Reds family at Pacolet

Mr. and Mrs. Lynn MacMakin spent the day with Myra's grand-mother, Mrs. C. E. Gwinn of Spar-

mother, Mrs. C. E. Gwinn of Spartanburg.
All of Rev. and Mrs. Tate's family were home but Elizabeth and John. They took a picnic dinner and went to Lawrence's farm on the Thickety. Mrs. Tate received all sorts of gifts, even a new hat.

Mrs. Genie Greene spent the day t Wilma Green Clarkes.

MULWEE CHILDREN SAY "THANK YOU"!

The children of Mrs. Lucy Mul-wee say "Thank You" for all the kindnesses shown during her ill-ness and death.



Mrs. Virgie Worthy and son, Shelton, are pictured visiting the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D. C.

Pacolet Mills **Baptist Church**

We feel that the observance of Christian Home Week was a blessing to many of our homes. At our mid-week service several men and women bore testimony to the fact that they had been reared in Christian homes, and were grateful for it; and that the great desire of their hearts was to have a Christian home for themselves and their children. A few said that they were brought up in homes where Christ was not recognized, but they were trying to make their homes Christ-

The week was climaxed by observing Mother's Day and Family Day. There were fifty complete families present. A goodly number of mothers were present who have not been able to attend church have not been able to attend church reguglarly. Flowers were given for the occasion by Mrs. Foye Baker, Mrs. Wilma Lee, and Maulden Pearson, in memory of their grandmother, Mrs. R. G. Greene. By Furman Mabry in memory of his mother, Mrs. L. F. Mabry, and by the Sutton family in memory of their mother, Mrs. T. S. Sutton. We also had some extra good

We also had some extra good singing on Mother's Day. The singing on Mother's Day. The choir and congregation sang, "O Blessed Day of Motherhood," "We Thank Thee Lord," and "Faith of Our Mothers." We also had the following special numbers: Duet, "My Mother", by Anne Arnold and Walter Greene; Solo, "Mother," by Laura Greene; Solo, "That Worderful Mother of Mise." Fave by Laura Greene; Solo, "That Wonderful Mother of Mine," Foye

Baker.
The G. A's did a fine thing the other Sunday afternoon. In addi-tion to giving a program to the blind students of Cedar Springs School, they gave a copy of the New Testament in braille to one of the students. They also gave the Gospel of Mark, recorded on four records, to Dr. Lawton, to be given to a blind man who looks after his 80 year old father who also is blind.

also is blind.

We expect to begin our Vacational Bible School June 4th. The hours will likely be from nine o'clock in the morning until eleven o'clock. And continue through June 13th.

The pastor expects to attend the Southern Baptist Conven-tion which meets in San Francisco June 19-24.

Conversational Corner Methodist Church

Harrold (Teetum) Fowler who is in the Navy writes that he wants to thank the Company and the Church for the news from home. It means more to the boys than we can know to get the news regu-

James O'Sullivan, son of Rev.

Mr. Martin, 78, To Retire This Month



C. W. Martin. Mr. Martin plans to retire from work this month and, being 78 years old, he is well past the usual retiring age.

He has worked for Pacolet for a number of years, coming here shortly after the eight hour law came into effect. His various jobs have included laying up roping, working on the elevator and acting as watchman.

Mr. and Mrs. Martin have 6 children, 23 grandchildren, and great-grandchildren.

By MISS BELLE FULLER

and Mrs. Gregory, is stationed at the Navy Air Field at Argeusi, Newfoundland. He will be there for three months training.

Our good friend, Sam Bryant, had to go to the hospital with an

acute appendix.
George Phillips wants to say
"Thanks" for the kindness of
church and friends during his ill-

Also Harold Holmes who has had an appendix operation wants us to express his thanks for the thought-fulness of friends during his ill-ness. He is back at work now.

James McGuire is in the hospi-

James watchure is in trouble.

tal. Haven't heard his trouble.

Edmund Turner, son of Mr. and Mrs. Roy Turner, is home on 30 day furlough. He expects to make a career of the Navy. I picked him up one day when he was common days the street. I didn't know ing down the street. I didn't know him but I remembered helping Mrs. Turner with the children when he was small. He is a fine looking young man and we can all be proud of him. Frank Teaster is enrolled in Ra-

dio school in San Diego—will have

a four months course.

Eugene Loving is home on fur-lough. Wish all three boys could lough. Wish all three boys could make it together.

Bob and Louise McKeown have

as their guests, Louise's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sebring of Summerville, Pa., Mrs. Rhoda Fisher of Williamsport, Pa., and Miss Iona Cable of Summerville, Pa. It's a lovely time for people to the right the South and these followed. to visit the South and these folks have really been seeing the coun-

try as they drove through. Bob and Louise have an extension on their telephone to the Flower Shop now and the house ring will get either place. This is most convenient for the times they

Mr. and Mrs. Guy Sullivan wish to take this means of thanking the friends and neighbors who were so thoughtful with flowers and cards and care during Mrs. Sullivan's

Defoy Gallman is out again but still wearing his cast. He says no people could be kinder to them during this emergency, and he wants to thank the people of Pacwants to thank the people of Pac-olet Mills who, through the Com-munity Chest, are helping him through a bad time. It is a wonderful thing to have our own chest to which we all have contributed, and to know that if we have bad luck the chest is always ready to

stand by.
Ola Marshall is in the hospital for surgery. Called on her mother, Mrs. Essie Rook at their new home. They are remodeling a house they bought and are now having the front porch rebuilt. When they have time to get the house and grounds in order they are going to have a pretty little place. When Essie says the word we will get a picture for the paper.

We have had several contribu-

we have nad several contribu-tions to White Rose Cemetery this month. Mr. Hugh Jones \$10, Mrs. Baxter Lee \$5, A. L. Fallaw \$7, Mrs. R. M. Teaster \$4, Mrs. Rose Camby \$1. We are very glad to

News and Events

Our church building has been the scene of much activit for the past few weeks as workmen have been busy replacing the clear glass in the windows of the Sunday School building with stained glass.

This has added much to the attractiveness of our Church both inside and outside. Some repair inside and outside. Some repair and remodeling work has been done on the inside of the building in preparation for a complete paint job which has already been con-tracted. We hope as we continue our Church building improvement that will be in keeping with the place the Church occupies in the community as the House of God.

The pastor did the preaching in our recent revival services and Mr. Frank Harrold had charge of the singing with Mrs. J. T. Gregory in charge of the childrens' choir. We sincerely appreciate the splendid support given to these special services by our own members and by Brother W. T. Tate and many of his members. There were many people of our community who took a public stand in which they surrendered or reconsecrated their lives to Christ.

The two womens organizations of the Church united their efforts of the Church united their efforts recently in the promotion of a mission study course for all the women of the Church. The theme of the course was "We Seek Him Together." Mrs. J. T. Gregory was in charge of the worship service each night and Mrs. J. W. Harrold and Mrs. Hazel Gallman were the instructors for the course.

mrs. Mrs. Hazer Galman were the instructors for the course.

Mrs. Willie Thompson, . Mrs. Henry Thompson and Mrs. Boyce Phillips of the Womans Society of Christian Service attended the Annual Conference of that organiza-tion which was held in the city of

Charleston on May 17th and 18th.

During the May meeting of the
Womans Society of Christian Service and the Wesleyan Service vice and the Wesleyan Service Guild new officers were elected for each of the two organizations. These officers will assume their respective duties at the next meeting which will be held in June.

The members of the Young Adult Class of our Sunday School

presented a very interesting pro-gram on Mother at the evening preaching hour May 13th. The class had charge of the service be-cause the Pastor was away conducting revival services.

June 4th has been set as the

date for the beginning of our annual Vacation Bible School for

get this money. more to close the year all clear. We have purchased a power mower for use in the cemetery. This was necessary because the grass could not possibly be kept down

Alfred and Anne Parker have moved to their house in the country after having finished remodeling work on it. They bought the place near Junie Goforth's, where Broadus Brown formerly lived, and almost

rebuilt the house so that now they have a lovely home.

Although it really doesn't look large from the outside, it has seven rooms. There is a large living room with new hardwood floor and double windows replacing the old single ones make the rooms light and airy. The dining room, three bedrooms, a bath and plenty of closet

space are other attractions.

In the back a very modern little kitchen opens onto a screened back porch. Also opening onto the back proch is a lounge. It is furnished with plastic chairs and sofa and a dinette, and makes an ideal gathering place for the family.

ering place for the family.

Anne has organdic curtains at all of the windows and the floors are sanded and waxed. Colorful cotton shag rugs complement the lovely floors and give the rooms a very bright, cheery appearance. Eventually, they expect to get the yard filled in and landscaped. After having accomplished so much in a short time, they have expended further effort as shown by their productive garden where Alfred and Sonny are "making like farmers."

the children and youth including the Beginner Class through the Intermediate Class. The sessions of study, work and play will be held each day from 9:00 A.M. to 11:00 A.M. and will continue for ten days.

The courses to be taught are The courses to be taught are as follows: Beginners, "Stories About Jesus"; Primaries, "Jesus The Friend"; Juniors, "We Would Follow Jesus"; Intermediates, "Our Living Church". We want to earnestly urge the parents to help us have a good school by sending the children on the very first day and each of the other days.

-J. T. GREGORY, Pastor

Mrs. Brown Retires



MRS. EFFIE BROWN

Mrs. Brown has retired recently but she is another of our fine citizens. She was born in Cherokee County but came to Pacolet Mills which was then known as Trough Shoals, before she was old enough

to remember the country.

She went to work in the mill when she was nine years old, start-ing in the spooler room for 25c a day when employees were paid by the month. She has never worked anywhere but in the spooler room anywhere but in the spooler room and, with the exception of the times when her children were small, has worked continuously for fifty eight years.

Mrs. Brown has lived in the same house on Milliken St. for going on 35 years. Her daughter Margaret (Mrs. Charlie Walker) has just completed a decorating job on all the rooms and has it really looking like a professional job too. She even painted her kitchen cabinet and the whole house looked so airy and cool and is beautifully furnished.

Mrs. Brown has had two chil-ren. Her son Ellis died when he dren. was twenty years old. Margaret and her husband live with her mother and they have two lovely young daughters. When we had a baby show in connection with our Community Fair in 1921, Margaret took first prize. We had to send for her mother who was working at the Fair to come and make her bow with baby Margaret, who received a bronze medal, which she still has today.

Through the years Mrs. Brown has been one of the pleasantest ladies and good friend in the com-

munity.

In the early years there were some hard times and the work was very hard but you could always depend on a special group of ladies to get behind and help push every project through. Mrs. Brown was very prominent in this group.

She has always been active in church and community work, and

is always jolly and good natured. She is retiring from work in the mill but if we know Miss Effie, and we think we do, she is not retiring from community and church work and we still depend on her in all of

Parkers Move Into New Home

News of Our Men In Service Commencement Exercises



SGT. LEWIS R. WORTHY Sergeant Worthy is stationed in the Philippine Islands with the 12th Air Force. He is the the 12th Air Force. He is son of Mrs. Vergie Worthy.



PVT. WILBURN C. WHITLOCK
This young soldier is stationed
at Fort George G. Meade in
Maryland, attached to Company 168th Military Police Bat-



NED F. SMITH Ned is the son of Mr. Walter mith. He is stationed at San Antonio



JOHN BASS WILKINS Shown here is John Bass Wil-Shown here is John Bass Wilkins, aviation machinist's mate, first class, U.S.N., husband of Mrs. John B. Wilkins of 2119 Cherokee Avenue and son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wilkins of Pacolet Rt. 1. He recently graduated from the Aviation Machinist's Mate School at the U. S. Naval Air Technical Training Center, Memphis, Tenn. Wilkins, who has been trans-

Wilkins, who has been transferred to the U.S. Naval Air Station, Pensacola, Fla., entered the Naval service June 1, 1943. Before entering the Navy, he was graduated from Pacolet High School here.



JACK E. JONES, S.N. Jack is serving on the U.S.S. Conserver at present.



JAMES H. WORTHY James is the son of Mrs. Virgie Vorthy. His ship is the U.S.S.

Mrs. Mildred Burgess Honored With Miscellaneous Shower

Mrs. Mildred Burgess was hon-

For Senior Class Announced

Commencement Exercises for the Senior Class of Pacolet High School will begin Thursday evening, May 31 at 8:00 p.m. when the Reverend Wallace Fridy will deliver the Baccalaureate Sermon. The topic of his sermon will be "Lovely Music From Unlikely Instruments." Special music will be furnished by David Hottel, soloist, accompanied by Mr. H. T. Blackwell.

T. Blackwell.

Graduation exercises will take place Friday, June 1, at 8:00 p. m. The Reverend T. L. Hottel will give the invocation. Speakers for the class will be David Hottel, Valedictorian, and Junior Nation, Salutatorian. Hilda McCravy, Class President will be Giftatorian. Diplomas and awards will be presented by Mr. W. S. Parrish, Suptof Pacolet High School.

The following are candidates for diplomas: DeVore Bryant, Harold Burgess, Sam Dillard, Carlton Easler, Ray Fowler, Charles Hammett, David Hottel, James Hyder, Rembert Johnson, Liston Jones,

Basier, Ray Fowler, Charles Hamentt, David Hottel, James Hyder, Rembert Johnson, Liston Jones, Donald Kirby, Donn Lee, John McGaha, Dean Motts, Junior Nation, Gerald Pugh, Floyd Shealy, Johnnie Ray Sheppard, Garland Smoak, Albert Ward, and Bobby Worthy. Also Rebecca Brown, Louise Cooke, Orgerie Easler, Ruth Easler, Hazel Grant, Betty Harrold, Peggy Harrold, Frances Hodge, Mildred Hyder, Audrey Kimberlain, Georgia Lynn Kirby, Edith Martin, Hilda McCravy, Mary Lou Millwood, Maxine Quinn, Patsy Reaves, Martha Ann Reeves, Eunice Rooke, Truma Rooke, Geraldine Thomas, Virginia Sinclair, Elizabeth Sizemore, Barbara Snapp, Shirley Sprouse, and Carolyn Wells.



REBECCA BROWN

Rebecca Brown, having maintained the highest average among the girls in the Senior Class of Pacolet High School, has been recommended by a faculty committee as a candidate for the Spartanas a candidate for the Spartan-burg County Foundation Scholar-ship to Converse College. She has served as President of the Student Council this year, is a Past-Presi-dent of the J. H. A., member of the Beta Club, Quill and Scroll, and the Chorus. Rebecca is the daugh-ter of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Brown of Pacolet, S. C.

presented with a corsage of red rosebuds and after several games and contests were played was showered with an array of beautiful gifts.

Delicious refreshments of lime salad, pimento sandwiches, ritz crackers, cookies, and cokes were served by the hostess. Seasonal flowers were used to decorate the

Club room.
Miss Cleo Burgess of Washington was an out of town guest.

Sam Davis and Gene Lancaster oree with a miscellaneous shower at the Girls Club on April 28th.
On arriving at the Club, she was



DAVID HOTTEL

David Hottel, Valedictorian the Senior Class of Pacolet H School, has maintained the highest average in his class during his school year. He is finishing in three years. He has served this school year. He is finishing in three years. He has served this year as Administrative Representative on the Student Council, and is a member of the Beta Club. He is very active as soloist in the High School Chorus. David was recommended by a faculty committee as a candidate for the Spartanhyus County Euglacius Schol. tanburg County Foundation Scholarship to Wofford College. He is the son of Reverend and Mrs. T. L. Hottel of Glendale, S. C.



JUNIOR NATION

The Salutatorian of the Senior The Salutatorian of the Senior Class of Pacolet High School is Junior Nation. He has maintained the second highest average during his four years in high school. He has served as Secretary and Treasurer of the Student Council this year, and is a member of the Beta Club. Junior is the son of Mr. and Mrs. F. R. Nation of Pacolet Mills, S. C.



Senior Chapel was held by the Senior Class on Friday, May 25, 1951, in the Auditorium. The fol-



GERALD PUGH



MARTHA ANN REEVES

Martha Ann Reeves and Gerald Pugh, Editors of the annual, The Tomahawk, and the newspaper, The Telapaco, will receive the Danforth Foundation Awards made at the Commencement Exercises to the most outstanding girl and boy in the Senior Class. These Awards, most outstanding girl and boy in the Senior Class. These Awards, sponsored by the Danforth Foun-dation, St. Louis, Missouri, are based on physical, mental, social, and spiritual qualifications.

and spiritual qualifications.

Martha Ann is a member of the
Beta Club, the Student Council,
Quill and Scroll, and the Chorus.
She is the daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. John Reeves of Pacolet Mills.

Gerald is a member of the Beta
Club, Student Council, Quill and
Scroll, and the Block Letter Club.
He is the son of Mr. and Mrs.
Lloyd Pugh of Pacolet Mills.



LOY ELBERT BRYANT

LOY ELBERT BRYANT
Loy Elbert is the son of Mr. and
Mrs. Al Bryant. He attended
school at Spartanburg Junior College and Wofford College before
entering the Law School at the
University of South Carolina
where he graduates on June 4th.
He has already stood and passed 1951, in the Auditorium. The following program was given:
Class History—Edith Martin.
Class Will—Carolyn Wells.
Prophecy—Rebecca Brown.
Poem—Louise Cooke.
Class Song—written by Donn
Lee and Ray Fowler—Senior Class.
Alma Mater—Student Body.